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22 October 2021 

Work on behalf of HS2 Ltd – short duration closure on Crawley Lane - now early November 2021 
 
We wrote to you a couple of months ago to let you know that we were introducing traffic management on 
Crawley Lane while we carry out protective netting works on scaffolding across the road. 
 
I said we’d get in touch if there’s a shift in dates.  
 
We need to close a section of road on Crawley Lane - after Crawley Lodge and up to Woodgate Cottage – 
for around three to four hours while our contractor, Balfour Beatty, collects scaffolding.  
 
We’ll now introduce the closure on or around Wednesday 3 November, not Friday 29 October as 
originally stated.  
 
The road is too narrow for single-lane traffic management measures which is why we need a full closure. 
 
We advise you to allow extra time for your journey. Access to residential properties or business 
premises will be maintained.  We’ll do our best to keep disruption to a minimum and will clear away any 
traffic management and signage as soon as the work is complete. 
 
Our core working hours are 8am to 6pm on weekdays (excluding bank holidays) and 8am to 1pm on 
Saturdays. Except in the case of an emergency, any work required to be undertaken outside of core hours 
(not including repairs or maintenance) will be agreed with the local authority. We expect to complete all our 
works around Winter 2021. However, this is subject to change to fit with the activities of other HS2 
contractors.  
 
If you have any queries about our work, please call our Community Relations team on 0800 073 1047. 
They’re available daily from 7am-7pm. Alternatively, you can email HS2.Info@nationalgrid.com.  
 
If you have a general enquiry regarding HS2, please call the HS2 Freephone Community Helpline which 
remains operational all day, every day, and is your first point of contact should you need advice or information 
from HS2. The Helpline is available at HS2enquiries@hs2.org.uk and telephone 08081 434 434.  A 
Freephone Minicom service is operated on 08081 456 472 for those with hearing difficulties. You can also 
write to them at: HS2 Community Hub, High Speed Two (HS2) Ltd, Two Snowhill, Snow Hill Queensway, 
Birmingham, B4 6GA.  
 
Yours faithfully  

 
Sabina Morgan-Bates 
Project Engineer 
National Grid 
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